El Dorado Gun Club Meeting 10/9/2017
Held at Colina Del Oro, Pleasant Valley Rd Opened 5:50 PM Closed 6:30 PM

Officer’s Present: Letty Baumgardner-Pres., Mike Worley-VP., Dick Cox-Treas., Mickey Razy-
Sec.

Board Members Present: Doug Becker, Karen Beckman, Ed Driscoll, Jim Peet, Simon Russell,
Marshall Seaborn, David Verry.

Absent: Tom Frabizio, Tim Lombardi.
Quorum: Yes
Reading of the minutes waived Approved.

Welcome by Letty noted that both Tom, and Tim were sick.

Nominations were opened.
No New additions for officers were offered. Current Nominations : Mike Worley-President,
Letty Baumgardner- VP, Dick Cox-Treas., Mickey Razy-Sec.

Board member nominations: Jim Shipley, Bob Conover added. Current Nominations: Doug
Becker, Tim Lombardi, Pam Nessenson, Jim Shipley, and Bob Conover.
Nominations closed until the November meeting.

Breast Cancer Benefit shoot at the trap range scheduled for 10/21/17. We already have
$2,000.00 in sponsors, T-shirts for all participants, a few small raffle prizes and we expect 40
plus shooters.

During the October Pita we experienced with one trap house and the voice calls. Problem
thought to be due to Cal_Net upgrade but was found to a PG&E brownout. Everything now
working.

Marshall made a motion to purchase a Charter Arms Pink .38 revolver for the breast cancer
shoot to be raffled. After discussion it was determined that we did not have sufficient time and
the motion was not approved. Possible for next years shoot.

Published the 501C letter on the web site. Waiting for similar state approval/

Dave Verry made a motion with second by Jim Peet to purchase gun scorer and a PT Dueling
tree for the lower ranges. Discussion and questions answered. Motion for approximately

$500.00 Approved.

Letty to look into getting generic business cards for the club with a mini map on the back with
the club location.

Thanks to John Spencer for doing the web site it looks great.



